
BBC Meeting March 2012 

Members present:  Robert Johnson, Tim Williams, Allen Erb, Tom Robinson, Duane Wisiniewski, John Klein, 

Tricia Betcher, Joe Niezegoda 

Treasurers Report: 

 Balance: $5954.28 

  To be paid: approx $1800 for USA cycling &  chip mat purchase   

Chip Committee: 

 Mat  -  purchase had to be made to increase accuracy esp for sprint finishes. 

  Needs to be taped to hold trailing edge to road to keep cars from flipping edge when going 

  over 30 MPH.  Need to find solution to keep down in rain.   

  Call J-Chip to get ideas?  Steel cable to hold down? 

 Stopwatch & camera for backup. 

 Race day operations  to be handled by Rob, Tim, Allen, Ian McCabe, Frank Grillo, Greg Kraft 

 Akron TT & Corfu  RR will be used for testing 

 Comments: 

  Duane suggested that club should purchase a quiet generator for race day.   

  Allen said his car should also be able to be used as generator day of. Will test. 

  

Junior Development 

 Frank & Robert will book room at UB or Library to hold meeting with kids & parents 

 6 kids are interested so far. Allen has a few more that may be interested 

 Rob Hillyard will work on jersey design 

 Duane may have contact for kids that need clothing  

New  rider clinics 

 2 in May, 1 in June, TBD 

Schedule 

 Hamburg  June 9/10 

  To be permitted 

  Crit course from 2011 to be used. Will need to advertise road closures in advance.  



  Need to coordinate with Stuart Green to finalize details. Will set up con call  

   

 East Aurora  Moved to July 22 

  Need to confirm permitting with Adam & Joe Hoppy 

 Cobblestone Crit dates are 5/10, 5/24, 5/31, 6/7, 7/5, 7/12, 7/19, 7/26, 8/9, 8/16, 8/30 

Membership 

 Team series 

 Get signed up! 

Marshals 

 If no or not enough marshals are signed up, riders will be pulled from start or race will be cancelled.  

Misc: 

 If any BBC teams are doing cycling related events (bike rodeo, etc) BBC will help promote. 

 Racers will be allowed to move up or down categories in non-championship races.   We will strive to 

 have balanced fields. 

 Racers may petition to move up a field for championship series.  

 Club to examine feasibility of having porta potties at road races & TTs.  

 The BBC will be assisting John Roden with the promotion and running of his youth bike series.  

  NYSBRA grants have been applied for and approved.  

  

 

 

 

   

  


